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4-2-21
In-School Provision
Dear Parents,
The staff of Hart Memorial Primary School continue to provide in-school support for:

· children who have been identified as ‘vulnerable’ according to the Department of Education’s criteria, and 

· the children of parents who have identified themselves as Key Workers and have provided written evidence of this. 
The staff are to be highly commended for the standard of teaching and support they are providing for each and every one of our pupils during this difficult and uncertain period, whether the child is at home or in school.
The risk of contracting Covid-19 remains high. The health and welfare – physical and mental – of our whole school community remains the most important consideration at this time. Therefore, if you are in a position to keep your children at home to do their remote learning, you should do so – even if you meet the criteria to send them into school under either category. Please consider your circumstances and contact the school  (jshipley527@c2kni.net ) if you can now do this.
Behaviour of parents that contravenes Government protocols at this time is unacceptable. Activities such as:

· having face to face conversations with each other adults less than 2m apart without masks

· visiting each other’s homes for social or any other reasons

· allowing your children to go into friends’ or neighbours’ houses to play or for a party
· mixing with other children when playing outside
should not be happening. Parents who are doing this are putting their family members, our staff and other people’s children at risk. Do not send your child to school if you are engaged in any of the above. As stated in the message sent by Miss Shipley last Friday, a child’s place in school will be withdrawn if his/her parents are not complying with Government protocols outside of school.
We wish to remind you that only parents of Nursery – P3 pupils are allowed in the school grounds to collect their children. P4-7 parents must wait outside the school gates at least 2m apart from any other adult. From today, any parent entering the school grounds must wear a face mask.

We thank you for your consideration of this information and ask you again to consider your situation on the grounds of the health and welfare of all. 
Yours faithfully

Board of Governors
Hart Memorial Primary School

